

CHARLIE HAMLIN was voted the Most Valuable Player in the region. COACH McKINNEY holds the trophy for the Best Record in the District. Both awards were given by WDXR. A story appears on Page 4.

Reva Crooks Delegate To National Youthpower Congress

Reva Crooks, a senior, recently returned from Chicago after participating as a delegate to the National Youthpower Congress.

While in Chicago, Reva met and worked with approximately 200 other youths from all parts of the United States, and with food industry leaders in discussions on nutrition and health, the economics of food distributions, and careers in the food industry.

The meeting was the seventh such annual conference of leaders to be sponsored by the National Food Conference, an organization representing various segments of the food industry in an effort to con-

vey information about the importance of food to the national health and economic welfare.

Reva, like other delegates to the conference, was charged with the responsibility of reporting the conference finding to her local region. She will be available to service clubs, women's groups, and other civic and community organizations on a mutually agreeable schedule.

Reva, prior to being chosen a delegate to the National Youthpower Congress, made a special study of nutrition and health, the food distribution system, and the careers available in the food in-

Baker Attends National Meet

The State Capitol Building in Frankfort, Ky., was the site of the final N. F. L. State Student Congress. This day, April 2, 1966, was especially exciting for Stephen Baker, a junior at Lone Oak High School, who will represent Kentucky at the National Congress in Alberquerque, New Mexico, in the month of June.

Besides being chosen to represent Kentucky, Steve was also given the Outstanding Speaker in the House Award. Steve is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Baker, and resides at 3711 Brighton Cove, Paducah, Ky.

Congratulations . . .

To the Art Department and Mr. Trentham on Exhibit Awards. Next issue of Oak 'K' will feature this Department.

HONOR ROLL

SEVENTH GRADE-Faye Corder, Karen Baker, Carol Cruse, Marcia Champion, Linda Maddox.

EIGHTH GRADE-Kathy Dallas, Jennie Barriger, Nancy Ashburn, Janet Borgerding, Jenna Hodges, Brenda Hearell, Vickie Stayton, Debra Simons.

NINTH GRADE-Ann Parks, Susan Skiba.

TENTH GRADE-Suzann Elliott, Thomas Sherron.

ELEVENTH GRADE-Mary Davidson, Mary Burt Nirmaier, Steve Baker, Chris Perry.

TWELFTH GRADE-Jean Smith, Nancy Duff, Janice Cook, Glenda McGehee, Darlene Railey, Diane Kaler, Pat Burnett, Velda Perry.

Science And I. A. Fair Will BeMay 19-20

The annual science fair ot the Lone Oak High School will be held in conjunction with the industrial arts and school arts exhibits on the dates of May 19-20, 1966. This promises to be one of the largest science fairs that we have had here, and we are receiving sponsor help from the Kentucky Lake Section of the American Chemical Society.

This science fair will have exhibits from both the high school and junior high school sections, from chemistry, physics, geology, biology, general science, and other related science fields.

Some of the chemistry industries, and other manufacturing concerns will have exhibits here at the school building at the same time as the

N. F. L. Goes To State Speech Meet

Members of the Lone Oak speech Club attended the State N. F. L. tournament which is held annually. This year it took place in Lexington, Ky. on April 11th and 12th. Those students who participated are as follows: Doug Johnston, Doug Myers, Steve Baker, Ann Dunbar, Marvis Lisso, Charlie Lindsey, Gayle Doyle, and Chris Perry.

Two debaters, Chris Perry and Steve Baker were still competing in the quarter finals, Ann Dunbar and Gayle Doyle made it to the semifinals in Dramatic Interpretation. In extemporary Marvis Lisso also competed in the semi-finals and Chris Perry grabbed fourth place after speaking in the final round.

Science Students Go To Regional Meet At Murray

The Western Kentucky Regional Science Fair was held in the Stuient Union Building at the Murray State University on the date of April 9, 1966. There was a total of 144 entries at this regional science fair, and the same from high schools, and from elementary and junior high schools in western Ken-

Winners from the Lone Oak High School were as follows: Physics, second prize, won by Jean Marie Smith and David Osborne; geology, third prize, won by Bill Anderson; chemistry, first prize, Eileen Mc-Clure; chemistry, second prize, Charlie Hamlin and Kenny O'-Brien; chemistry, third prize, Vonda

There was also a winner from the general science department of the Lone Oak High School; John Gillispie won third prize on a project which was classified with the physics section of general science. The high school science department also had other project entries at the fair.



CAROLYN WALLACE

Carolyn Wallace Is Chosen F. F. A. Sweetheart

Carolyn Wallace was chosen F. F. A. Sweetheart at a recent F. F. A. meeting. After receiving this club honor she represented McCracken County in the district contest at Murray. Two representatives from each club were selected to vote on

Carolyn is a Junior at Lone Oak and the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. O. J. Wallace of Massac. Her subjects are: Band, History, English, Typing, Home Economics, and Journalism. She was recently elected Vice President of F. H. A. for next year, and in past years, has held such club offices as recreational leader and parliamentarian. She plans to major in a field of home

Carolyn will be an honored guest at the Father and Son Banquet to be held soon.

Oak 'K' Editors Visit 'Bell' Staff

How does the Tilghman Bell compare with the Oak 'K'? The papers are similar in structure, the stories alike in style, and lo! and behold, the staff too have proven to be identical.

Our co-editors, Bobbie Reeves and Steve Wood, and Pat Burnett, news editor, interviewed the Bell staff recently and discovered the true secret of success: "Walk Softly and Carry a Big Stick." The Bell, headed by editors Jerry Gaines and Marty Curtis, is a picture of organized confusion. Organization is that the paper is published bi-monthly with journalistic efficiency with confusion developing as the deadline approaches.

Mrs. Cooper heads the Journalism department with methods co-relating with Mr. Bolton. The big foot is clamped down with assignments in view, as roaring tiger and tigress hunting their prowl. After the work is done, both settle back gentle as little kittens.

For those who wonder what goes on fifth hour in room 208, relax, and enjoy the satisfaction that a well-developed paper usually develops from the temporary chaos!

Editors Attend S-D Workshop And Dinner

"A busy man's work is never done with the setting of the sun . ." and so it is with the world of journalism. The Sun-Democrat held a workshop for student journalists on April 19. Attending from Lone Oak were Bobbie Reeves, Steve Wood, Pat Burnett, and Mary Davidson.

Representatives from thirty different schools were present, with such local favorites as Bill Powell, Frank Paxton, Bob Sanderson, Ed Paxton, and Preston Kennedy available for "shop talk," Mr. Joe Mitchell led the group on a guided tour of the building as members received a taste of what to expect from a vocation of journalism.

After the tour of the paper was completed, students were taken to the TV station to rouse. Completing the day's activities, the guests enjoyed a dinner at the banquet at Cobb Hotel.

Much more was enjoyed than just the delicious food. The most important idea to be derived from the workshop was that to be a journalist, say goodbye to the typical nineto-five working day, but bid a hearty welcome to the luxury of day by day excitement with the press.

Career Day ...



The Founder, Mr. Robinson and Friends



Dr. Scully and Mr. Throgmorton



The Seniors Eating

CONFIDENTIAL TO WOMEN

The Feeling Of Inferiority Or Conceit -- Which Is Best?

By Bobbie Reeves

In class the other day, I noticed a pretty blouse on one of the girls and told her so. She answered, "thank you," and went on, "but I couldn't find a thing to wear with it, so I put this old skirt on and it's got a dirty spot on it! Up until the moment I hadn't noticed the spot, but after that uncalled for remark, I forgot the blouse and saw nothing but the skirt."

Now I don't believe you should make a big issue out of your strong points. We have an abundance of conceit already. But, why call attention to your deficiencies? Have you ever thought how others feel when you tear yourself down?

Many people try to use this line as a try for sympathy. Your family or your best friend MIGHT care to listen, but to everyone else, you'll only sound like a big bore. Imagine yourself in the situation when someone complains: "My hair must look awful; I know I look a mess." Like I said, few are interested in the reasons you look like a bag, and few will believe your intentions anyway. Just make the best of a bad situation but don't make a proclamation to the whole world.

Remember the last time someone made uncomplimentary remarks about something of theirs. Didn't you feel like defending it? Did you not realize that they were suffering from an inferiority complex?

If you talk too much-you know the kind I mean, simply running off at the mouth-you tend to degrade yourself, since most of the time you are the topic of your own conversation. Do watch that,

You'll soon realize that already there are enough people who try to belittle you, so what's the use of helping them further destroy your morale. The more you suppress those derogatory confessions, the closer you come to building a healthier attitude. I wager to say that you wouldn't admire a person that suffers pain but keeps it to himself, or one that has been disappointed, but goes on without the oh-so-easy self pity accompanying it. We owe it to our friends to play our parts without apologies.

Mr. Decker Selected As Teacher Of The Month

By Bobbie Gatlin



MR. GLEN DEXTER

At 32 years of age, our teacher this month has been through stumped toes to broken finger nails, hair that need shampooing, to "The Sleeping Disease." This man is actually expected to keep a straight face upon hearing these excuses, or when someone comes back to school, a bright red, (from an excursion to the lake) after having been supposedly sick for the last

As a typing teacher, and assistant principal of Lone Oak High School.

James Roberts-Unknown

Betty Samsil-Married

Sue Rose-Murray

Glen Dexter feels that young people have less respect for their teachers now, than when he was in school. He doesn't think the young people are any worse, but that they are harder to deal with. This lack of respect, in his opinion, goes back to the family life, where respect isn't taught as much as it used to be, nor is it stressed as much in school.

In his junior and senior years at Lone Oak, Mr. Dexter coached 8th and 9th grade basketball and baseball. He knew then that he wanted to come back to Lone Oak some day, to coach a team. His dream came true, as we all know, but a more demanding job came his way.

As assistant principal, Mr. Dexter is in charge of 1,100 students of both sexes from the 7th to the 12th grades, this is a far cry from the 25 to 50 boys he used to be in charge of. He cautions young people who want to find themselves to talk with teachers, counselors and others who are experienced.

Before closing, Mr. Dexter would like to pass this word along about excuses, "I find parents will write anything down for their children. This is wrong, because if the parents would refuse, it would make a better person out of their children, and themselves as well. This is one big thing I find wrong with people, we are always looking for excuses. The world doesn't owe you a livingyou owe the world."

topic was U. S. Relations Between India and Pakistan. Approximately 1000 students attended these sessions including for-

West Virginia.

Minute Biographies

Name-Mike Griffith Grade-Senior Ambition-To graduate Favorite Food-Steak Favorite Song-Born to be Free Pet Peeve-Girls that mouth off. Favorite Movie-Cincinnati Kid Pastime-Cutting zzzz in English

Name-Carolyn Wallace Grade—Junior Ambition-Succeed Favorite Food-Steak Pet Peeve-People who steal Favorite Color-Blue Favorite Movie-Shenandoah

Name—Tena Green Grade-Freshman Favorite Movie—Thunderball Favorite Food-Pizza Pet Peeve-People who steal Favorite Song-The Ballad of the Green Beret Ambition-P. E. Teacher

Name-Bobby Ross Grade—Sophomore Favorite Song-California Dream Pet Peeve-Go Go Boots Ambition-Graduate Favorite Movie-Our Man Flint Favorite Food-Pizza

Editors-In-Chief

Advisor

Photographer

Would You Believe . . .

By Phyllis Alexander

That seniors have only 24 school

days left? The Prom date is too early this year?

Bobbie Gatlin's hair?

That senior pictures finally ar-

Anyone could get a camera messed up as did Bobbie Reeves?

109 students were sick (??) and absent April 4?

People are getting tired of school? Music contests are finally over? John Carpenter got a REAL hair

David Wilson has been going steady for a whole month?

Everyone is going straight home after the Prom?

Journalism class?

Another magazine drive? Rebecca Blackston is a pogo jumper.

Owen Subs For Reeves At Affairs Convention

On March 18 and 19 Joyce Owen attended the 20th Annual World Affairs Institute in Cincinnati, Ohio. Delegates from four area schools attended the Convention.

The Convention consisted of a series of meetings and seminars concerning world affairs. The main

eign exchange students from such countries as Germany, France, Cuba, Sweden, and Brazil. The students were principally from four main states: Indiana, Ohio, Kentucky, and

Joyce, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John Owen, is a senior this year and is active in Journalism. She was selected as the substitute for Bobbie Reeves, who had intended to go previously.

Of The Month'

Senior boy-Bob Hougland

Senior girl-Phyllis Ross Junior boy-Donnie Timmons Junior girl-Pat Beaton Sophomore boy-Jerry Schneider Sophomore girl-Alma Parrtott Freshman boy-Steve Koster Freshman girl-Christy Boren 8th Grade boy-Greg Hall 8th Grade girl-Judy Chandler 7th Grade boy-Jimmy Ross 7th Grade girl-Debbie McCaig Song-You're My Soul Saying—"Zapp!" Movie-"The Greatest Story Ever Told' Event-Career Day Tragedy-"Tater Day" Flirt-Anna Phegley Fox-Stewie Gillen Rooster-Glen Davis Victim-Doug Myers Fun spoiler-Mr. Bolton Book Worm-Mike Griffith

Lynette Davis

Mr. Vade Bolton

65% Attending College In '64-'65 Class

From a recent survey made by the Oak "K" it was discovered that outof 145 seniors of the 64-65 school term are 93 attending college. The remainder of them are either working, married, or in the Army.

Louise Adams-PJC Johnnie Alexander—PJC Gary Alls-PJC Gary Atkins-PJC Willie Baylis—Army Sue Benton—PJC Mike Beyer—Working Donald Birdsong-PJC Judy Bivens-Married Dick Blackston-Murray Charles Boardman—Army Johnnie Boaz - Vanderbilt and married Mike Bradford-Works at Griefs Ted Bristoe-Works at CTS Paula Burks-PJC Jay Byrd-PJC Kim Cain-Married Barbara Carroll-PJC Retta Choice—Murray Linda Churchwell-PJC Charlotte Clark-PJC David Clark—David Lipscomb Mary Clark—Married Dickie Coleman—PJC James Collier—David Lipscomb Gary Coltharp-Murray Patsy Smith Conner-Married Jerry Cook-PJC Jimmy Cooper—PJC Charles Cornwell-Army J. D. Cosby-PJC Sandra Kaye Dallas-Married Georgina Darnell—PJC Gary Detraz-University of Ky. Wayne Doane-University of Ky. Mark Dodd-Barber School Elaine Duncan - Nursing School in Nashville Keith Fleischhauer-PJC Linda Flint-PJC Janice Floyd-PJC Willis Forrest-Married Daralee Franklin—PJC Marion Glisson-Beauty School and married Sharon Glisson-Beauty School

and married

Cheryl Green-Married Carolyn Grimes-PJC David Grimes—Married Larry Gross-Working at Baptist Hospital

Beverly Hammonds-PJC Donnie Harper—PJC Janice Harper-Married Diane Harris—PJC Linda Kay Harris-PJC Linda L. Harris-PJC Carla Harton—Working in Indiana Ronnie Hayden—PJC Teresa Hicks-Murray Danny Huff-Old Dominion Col-

lege Nancy Hughes—PJC Lola Johnston—Married Mike Johnston—PJC Gelia Jones-PJC Jimmy Jones-Murray Gladys Kimbro-Bethel College Kay Kinney-PJC Douglas Knott—PJC Sherry Lawrence—Works Dixie Lowe-Works Judith Littlejohn-Murray Tommy Lowe-Working at Firestone

Rodney Mabry—University of Ky. Mary Magruder—Murray Jerry Martin-PJC Joyce Maxwell-PJC Eddy McDougal-University of Kentucky Eileen McElrath-Married Delana McGuire-Married Claudia Mitchell-Working at CTS Chrisandra Montgomery-Married Gail Morris-Married Bobby Murphy-PJC James O'Brien-Lambuth Bill Overstreet—PJC Gail Padgett-PJC

phone office Allen Phelps-PJC Ricky Pittman-PJC Martha Powell-Married Loma Purcell—Beauty School Leroy Bailey-PJC Lavene Riley-Married Ricky Riley-PJC Gary Reecer-PJC Brenda Roberts-PJC

Cheryl Parker-Working at Tele-

Don Scoggins—PJC Warren Seaton-Married Billy Seay-PJC Jimmy Sellers—PJC Charles Sigler-Working, PJC Mariton Sinquefield—PJC Nan Smallmon-Married Rees Smith—PJC Sally Smith—PJC Cherie Steger-Married Donald Streetman-Army Bobby Summers—PJC Gary Thompson-Married Teresa Topper—PJC Maureen Travis-Married Judy Turner—Married Ruth Turner-Working Truett Turner-Trade School Tana Underwood-Draughon's Susan Vaughn—PJC Freddie Via-PJC Charles Walker-Murray Winetta Walls-Married David Waltman-PJC Lynn Wamstead—University of Kentucky Ronald Watkins-Working Bill Weatherspoon-Naval Reserves Georgetta West-Beauty School Cecelia Weitlauf-Draughon's Betty White-Married Nelson Whitlow-Murray Doris Wilson-Married and Working at Telephone Office Dwight Woodford-Married Virgean Wooley-Works Janice Wyatt-Working at CTS Jackie Yeomans-Vanderbilt and married Margaret Backus-Married Linda M. Harris-PJC Nancy Steinhauer-Univ. of Ky. Juliana Wenzel-Univ. of Ky.

We were unable to find out the whereabouts of six of last year's seniors. They are Janice Dixon, Debra Eddings, Pat Holmes, Linda Ringstaff, Edward Walls, and Billy Walters.

John Deboe-Kentucky State

Terry Massa-PJC

LONE OAK 'K'

(Winner of the Quill and Scroll International First Place Award)

EDITORIAL DEPARTMENT Bobbie Reeves, Steve Wood Dianne Lewis, Pat Burnett Holly Rendleman and Mary Davidson Robbia Gatlin and Hamley Browley News Editors Assistant News Editors

Sports Editors	Ricky Leeper, Charlie Hamlin
Society Editor	Stewie Gillen
	BUSINESS DEPARTMENT
Business Managers	Bobby Wallis, Ralph Goode
Advertising Manager	Bob Hougland
Circulation Managers	Pam West, Pat Smithson, Mike Griffith
Exchange Editors	Phyllis Alexander, Rebecca Blackston
Cartoonist	Glenda McGehee

"To Go Steady Or Not To"--That Is The Question

By Dianne Lewis and Phyllis Alexander

When asking the question "Is going steady good or bad," you'll get all kinds of answers. One loves it while another swears he will never do it again, one sees all advantages while others see only the problems involved. Which answer is right-NONE of these. No answer can be the feeling of everyone involved in this merry-go-round of love and war.

Here is a questionaire given to approximately 25 people of our high school on the topic of "going steady." Read the answers of your friends and teachers and then decide for yourself which is correct.

- 1. What is "going steady?"
- (1) It is an agreement between a boy and girl meaning that these two people won't go out with any-
- (2) If you are really mature I think it means that a couple cares enough about each other to deprive themselves of dating others.
- (3) This should be the part of a lasting courtship before the engagement is announced.
- 2. On the whole, in your opinion, is "going steady" good or bad?
- (1) Good as long as it has been seriously thought about and the couple knows exactly the responsibilities that go along with it.
- (2) On the whole, going steady is bad especially during high school because by limiting yourself to one person you often miss the opportunity of dating others and also provide for too intimate of a relationship.
- (3) It depends on the couple. If they have enough self control to cope with the problems created by spending so much time together, it is "safe" for them to go steady.

WKYX

Sound of Music

COMPLIMENTS OF

RIVERSIDE PACKING

COMPANY

The Prudential Insurance

Company of America

A. H. Williams, Manager

801 Joe Clifton Drive, Paducah

Of. Phone 442-1616 Res. 444-5990

570

570

3. Does "going steady" create problems for the persons with their fellow students? Why?

- (1) Yes, because of jealousy. Most people are not mature enough to know when some people are being friendly and helpful or when they are trying to make an intimate impression on them.
- (2) No, except for the people who exclude themselves from everyone and thus stops development.
- (3) It could, but I think if your friends know how you feel about each other they will understand and treat you like they would want to be treated.
- 4. Does "going steady" create a problem of the couple becoming too
- (1) Yes! The problem being that they tend to take each other for granted.
- (2) Becoming too serious in the sense of not being able to do without each other is the problem cre-
- (3) No, if two people truly love each other they will respect one another and you can also get serious while dating other people.

Parents Tend To Cause Trouble

- 5. Does it create any problems between the teenagers and the
- (1) It would unless you and your parents have a good understanding of what going steady means and are able to sit down and talk.
- (2) Parents, desiring the best in most cases for their children, worry about the moral standards that could easily arise from a close relationship.
- (3) Parents feel that their children would lose some of the fun of being young, and probably youth's most precious gift, lack of much responsibility.

6. Does "going steady" affect the moral standards of the couple?

- (1) Some people think going steady has all the privileges of being married.
- (2) No, I think it actually raises them to the point where they really respect each other.
- (3) A person's moral standards are only affected by what he or she think is right and going steady does not have anything to do with
- 7. Does "going steady" affect the school work of the students?
- (1) Definitely. They tend to only be involved in personal problems.
- (2) Yes, it could, but this would also depend on the strictness of the parents. If they let you go out every night, it's bound to affect your school work.
- (3) Yes, but so could ball games, band practice, parties and other school events which don't seem to be looked down on.
- 8. Should students who aren't even old enough to date "go steady?"
- (1) Going steady to them doesn't mean what it does to older couples. Let them have their world just like teenagers and grown-ups.
- (2) This, probably, is harmless and might help them to get along with people of the opposite sex as they grow older.

Compliments of

19th HOLE

DRIVE-IN RESTAURANT

Tupperware Star Sales

3014 Lone Oak Rd. Dial 444-5427

LIVE BETTER ELECTRICALLY

Jackson Purchase

RECC

(3) (Most people just answered NO without any reason.)

- 9. Should people "go steady" just because "everybody else does," or just so they will have a ring to show, and they can say they are "going steady."
- (1) I believe that doing anything because everybody else does is a poor reason.
- (2) It should depend entirely on the couple because what is good for one could be bad for others.
- (3) No! Going steady should mean a lot to a couple which you can't put into words.
- 10. Should the ring or some symbol of "going steady" be important in the relationship?
- (1) These only add the icing to
- (2) No, you don't go steady with a piece of jewelry, but the person.
- (3) I believe a ball and chain would be more appropriate for going steady than anything I know.
- 11. Should a couple continue to "go steady" when they separate to

BOYD'S MARKET

Groceries, Fresh Meats, Fruits and Vegetables, Dry Goods, Gifts

Phone 444-5056

THOSE FILM STRIPS

Perhaps in some of your classes you are seeing each week the VEC film strips The Sun-Democrat is furnishing to Lone Oak High School. We hope they add interest to your studies and that you will find our newspaper an important supplement to your text books.

The Paducah Sun-Democrat

go to different schools, especially college?

- (1) No! If a love affair is real it will last.
- (2) No, because if they remain to go steady they increase their chances of "breaking up" for good and they also decrease their chances of making new friends.
- (3) Yes, if possible. If two people are going steady they just can't say good-bye but then again they should have thought about that when they started dating.

Well, there it is! Do you agree with any of the views or do you still have your own ideas about this major problem which arises in every teenager's life at one time or an-

We have tried to present three sides to each question, one for, one against, and one neutral. All questions were relatively equal except for number 10 which had the only lop-sided answers, 24 no's and 1 yes. The no's took possession of numbers 5, 8, 9, 10, 11, while the yes's took question 3, 4, 6, 7.

We hope we have given you a little insight into this business of "going steady" and we would like to add one more thing. This subject is a serious one. This survey is revealing; however, unless these facts confront us and make us think, this article has been a waste of time.

COMPLIMENTS OF

SMITHSON'S RESTAURANT

Lone Oak Barber Shop

Roscoe Keeling, Prop.

ADRIAN'S RESTAURANT

2010 Lone Oak Rd., Dial 444-9518

HANNAN SUPPLY CO.

INCORPORATED

9th & Ky. Ave. Phone 442-5456 Distributors Plumbing, Heating, Electrical, Mill and Mine Supplies



CLEMENT'S JEWELERS

225 Broadway Phone 442-0515

TROY'S BOYS' AND

Dial 442-3043

310 Ky. Ave. Paducah, Ky. Troy P. Small

Box Photo and Engraving Co.

Phone 442-5220 118 So. 5th

-I GOT IT AT-Perry's

"The nicest thing you can say about your clothes"

414 Broadway

Compliments of BILL SIMPSON

Gordon's Krunche POTATO CHIPS

Compliments Of

DOLLAR STORE and Lone Oak Dry Cleaners

Peoples First National Bank & Trust Co.

Four Convenient Locations To Serve You McCRACKEN COUNTY'S ONLY NATIONAL BANK

COMPLIMENTS OF

BOB'S DRIVE-IN

WDXR

5000 Watts

Wonder Markets

"Sell For Less"

29th and Jackson 10th and Broadway

443-6229

JOIN OUR RECORD CLUB

GET FREE RECORDS

GATLIN & COHRS

Arcade Barber Shop To Always Look Neat-Patronize

Dial 444-9490

GORE'S BIG STAR

2560 Lone Oak Road

Compliments of

127 S. 5th St.

MYRICK'S MARKET

FINE FOODS

Dairyette

SANDWICHES, BASKETS, ICE CREAM

Call Orders In For Faster Service

Phone 444-5481



ACTION! BASEBALL TEAM takes the field in a recent game with Tilghman.

Nine NFL'ers Win Superior Ratings

On March 19, 1966, four N. F. L. members went to Murray State University for the annual Regional Speech Festival in debate. They were Chris Perry, Steve Baker, Douglas Myres, and Charlie Lind-

On March 26, 1966, fourteen N. F. L. members went to the Regional Speech Festival in individual events. The participants were: Extemporaneous Speaking-Chris Perry and Steve Baker; Interpretation -Ann Dunbar and Bobbie Reeves; Original Oratory-Penny Parks; Humorous Interpretation - Gayle Doyle; Peetry Linda Gillespie and Julie Kazmierzak; Prose-Charlotte Wenzel and Pam Groben; Discussion-Marvis Lisso; Doug Johnston, Larry Buquoi, and Doug Myers.

In Junior High Division Tommy Hoffman, John Gillespie, O'Teka Chenault, and Vicki Slayton participated in poetry and prose.

Those receiving superior ratings were Marvis Lisso, Chris Perry, Vicki Stayton, Doug Johnston, Doug Myers, Bobbie Reeves, Ann Dunbar, Linda Gillespie, and Charlotte Wenzel. They will attend the State Speech Festival to be held in Lexington May 19-21.

Compliments Of

JOE BABB

The Carpet Car Man

Compliments Of

BRANNON'S GULF

Band Receives Superior Rating

March 26 was an eventful day for members of the concert and cadet bands. Fifty-four solos and ensembles were entered in the Kentucky Educators Association Music Festival held in Murray. Our school was well represented; out of 54 events 22 rated Superior, 23 rated Excellent, 6 placed Good, and 3 placed Fair. We were proud of all of our students participating. All of the students learned a great deal and experience from the festival.

Those receiving superior ratings on solos and ensembles were as follows: Jerry Adams, Judy Kay Metcalf, Melissa Schnell, Don Presley (I+), Gary Mitchell, Pat Parker, Mollie Stom, Patty Parks, Steve Anderson, Susan McGuire, Debbie Turley, Richard Schell, Ann Sowell, Woodwind Ensemble, Laura Churchwell, Dave McClure, Marcia Maddox, Kenny Garnett, Clarinet Quin-

Those receiving excellent ratings were as follows: Celia Ford, Janet Borgerding (II+), Susan Owen, Bill Lentz, Wayne Shelton, Rusty Mc-Elrath, Tommy Hughes, Jenna Nancy Hayden, Cheryl Hughes, Mark Fleischhauer, Valerie Ford, Roger Rives, John Howell, Jeff Perry, Jimmy Walters, Flute Duet, Cecilia Newton, Georgia Dunlap, Judy Alderson, Ellen Goldsmith, Randy Hendon, Joy Weitzel.

Those receiving good ratings were as follows: David Morgan, Brenda Goin, Sax Quartet (Jr.) Bobby Crooks, Cornet Trio I, Tracy Morris.

The Oak 'K' Staff and the school would like to congratulate all of these students for a job well done. We appreciate their hours of prac tice and thank them once again for making Lone Oak High School the BEST

RENTAL UNIFORM SERVICE

Industrial Uniforms-Shirts and Pants-Coveralls-Shop Coats Fender Covers-Shop Towels

Phone 443-2223

Paducah, Ky.

1418 South Beitline

HOUGLAND BARGE LINE

River Transportation

In Assembly

(See picture on Page 1)

On April 8, Mr. McKinney and Mr. Clark presented basketball jackets to the players and managers of the Lone Oak Purple Flash. The handsome purple and gold jackets have leather sleeves and wool vests. Boys receiving jackets were: Hamlin, Leeper, Via, Moore, Fleishhouer, Holshouser, Goode, Goodman, Wilson, Smithson, Wallis, Ridings (Mgr.), and Baldree (Mgr.).

Next Mr. Robinson introduced as guest, "Gabby" Bell, well known personality of WDXR. 'Gabby" also made a presentation to the team and coaches as he presented the WDXR trophy for the second district team with the best won-lost

The climax of the assembly came when our own Charlie Hamlin was given the Otis Dinning Most Valuable prayer trophy. It is given by WDXR to the Most Valuable player in the second district. In accepting the trophy Charlie expressed the enjoyment playing ball at Lone Oak High School and working with such fine coaches.

Choir Wins Superior; Rating Record Upheld

Once again this year Lone Oak was represented with a "mob" at the Murray State University Music Festival. There were five choral groups taken by Mr. Richard Throgmorton and all managed to bring a little more fame to our school. First event was the seventh grade choir which returned with a Good rating. We were extremely proud of them and think that they did a better job than their rating reveals. The eighth grade, under the direction of Mr. Herbert Adams, a student teacher, received an Excellent rating. The Girls' Chorus, composed of thirty pretty girls in pastel colored dresses also received an Excellent rating.

Forty "boisterous" boys of the Boys' Chorus sang the audience out of the ballroom to receive their Superior rating. Last, but by no means least important, came the A Cappella Choir. Their selections were, "Come Thou O Saviour" and "Holy Radiant Light," both deeply moving pieces.

"The choir did such a superb job that it took the audience minutes to come back to reality after the end of each piece." This was the way Mr. Petty expressed it to the choir.

Besides the choral groups there were also five solos taken, four of which received Superior ratings. They were taken by Reva Crooks, Patty Legeay, Ann Dunbar, Susan Owen, and Julia Lofton.

Wahl's

"In the Heart of Lone Oak" Dial 443-5661

Charlie Hamlin Seventh Grade Team Indian Dance Receives Trophy Wins Volleyball Match Team No. 1

By Vonda Harris

On March 30, the P. E. Department held its last game in the volleyball tournament. Teams from the 7th, 8th, and 10th grades were being eliminated daily.

The final victory went to the 7th grade. The team captain was Pam Hillyer and her teammates were Debbie McCaig, Kay Metcalf, Nancy Hayden, Susan White, and Lynn McKinney. They won the tournament by defeating the 10th grade team captained by Dee Dee Shaw.

The volleyball tournament was sponsored by the 9th and 10th grade Beta Club. Proceeds will go for a \$100 scholarship award to an outstanding senior on graduation night. Approximately \$50 was made during the tournament.

Thanks are given to those who participated and helped in making the 1966 volleyball tournament possible.

Holshouser, Wallis, Morris Chosen As Recent Rotarians

Tony Holshouser, son of Mr. and Mrs. John Holshouser, of South Friendship Road was the Junior Rotarian for the month of February. Tony is taking the following subjects: English IV, physiology, typing, trig, and A Cappella. He is the president of Hi-Y, and also president of the A Cappella Choir. Tony is a member of the Lone Oak Baptist

Bobby Wallis was chosen Junior Rotarian for the month of March. He is the son of Mr. and Mrs. H. C. Wallis, of Route 6, and is a member of the New Hope Cumberland Presbyterian Church. Bobby is the vice president of Hi-Y, a member of FFA and Quill and Scroll. Bobby is taking Advanced mechanical drawing, English IV, occupational agriculture, journalism, and annual staff.

This month's Junior Rotarianne is Dianne Morris, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. K. R. Morris of Topeka Drive. Her subjects include English IV. Chemistry, A Cappella, art, and music appreciation. Dianne was a varsity cheerleader, a member and reporter of Tri-Hi-Y, and robe chairman for the choir. She is a member of the Lone Oak Methodist Church and is treasurer for the sub-

Federal Materials Company

SAND, GRAVEL, CONCRETE

京

Phone 442-5496 Paducah, Ky.

In State Meet

Those feather friends twisting and courting around a drum emitting blood curtling screams are not after anyone's hair as it might seem. They are members of "Les Voyageurs" Indian Team which is now the No. 1 team in the state. This title was awarded in state wide competition at Louisville, April 16.

"Les Voyageur's" dance team is made up of Scouts and Explorers who are members of the Order of the Arrow, the national honor society for Scouting's best campers. They are sponsored by the Elks Club and Rotary Club in Paducah and hold regular meetings each

This team which dances for the benefit of the general public is available in performance for any worthy organization in fund raising project. The team has danced in cities throughout Western Kentucky and has appeared in a hour long TV performance. They have planned two big pow-wows this summer for ar yone interested in Indian Dancing. They will put on a pow-wow at the Scoutacular to be held at Carson Park next month.

Indian Dancing such as performed by this team was one of the means by which the American Indians expressed themselves, as well as a social activity. The Indian danced to evoke good spirits and to give thanks to his gods for rain, good harvest, protection during battle and other good fortunes.

Members of the team are Tommy Feilder, Jerry Beyer, Mike Harris, David Fielder, Scott Huff, and Gary Massa from Lone Oak. Gary Mc-Dougal and Allan Butler from Brazelton and Danny Littleton from Tilghman.

The team is led by an advisory committee made up of volunteers Scouters and Martin Rowland, District Scout Executive.

Lone Oak Laundromat

525 N. Friendship Road

Open 7 days a week, 6 a. m. to 10 p. m.

Beside the Skating Rink

Roth Funeral Chapel

Serving Paducah Area Since 1860 Dial 443-4556 A. B. Fendley, Guthrie Gilbert Owners

- BUY -

BUNNY BREAD

From Your Local Grocers

Rickman's Jewelry AND LOAN COMPANY

Phone 442-5011

206 Broadway

Compliments Of

Waldon Tire & Oil

1201 N. Beltline Phone 443-6233

B. E. Conway

E. L. King

B. E. CONWAY BARBER SHOP

508 Broadway-Phone 444-7905 Bob Klankey Kenneth Crice

921 Monroe Street

Phone 442-4647